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St. Louis ASA Umpireôs Association 

 

A Time To Reflect, Congratulate, & Prepare For The Rest Of The Season! 

Wow!  The Month of July just flew by!  It certainly was a very busy month if  

you were involved with softball!  I will attempt to recap some of the 

ôHighlightsõ from July, while bringing you up to speed with August, and 

hopefully let you know a little about September!  Here we goé 

St. Louis ASA Umpireôs Association: Illinois vs. Missouri ASG 

Many Thanks To All Of You Who Helped With This Event!! 

July 9th ð ASA Social ð Highlander Pub & Grill:  Thank you to those umpires who came out and 
enjoyed a night socializing among friends.  The evening was filled with some trivia games, 
attendance prizes, 50/50, and our Raffle Winner For A Free Navy ASA Umpire Shirt was 
Carlos Lindo. 

July 11th ð St. Louis ASA Umpireõs Association ð Illinois vs. Missouri All-Star Game. 
 
Thank you to everyone who helped make this a successful event.  The weather was beautiful!  The 
players worked hard and played their best, and their family and friends came out to support them.  A 
lot of  work went into this event and it paid off  for our association.   Johnny Macs Sporting Goods, 
along with several other sponsors, including many of  our own umpires, helped donate time and/or 
money to the event making it possible for our association to clear just over $2500.00.  It was a great 
night!  It showcased the best ASA Girlõs Fast Pitch Players in the area, and it helped us raise needed 
funds for the future of  our association.   A òSpecial Thank Youó goes 
Out to Michael (Mick) Cohen, and his wife Alison who put in a  
tremendous amount of  time into this event!  In addition, 
several umpires from our association volunteered their time 
and supplies throughout the day.  Umpires helped set up 
a concessions area, silent auction and raffle area, and we 
had music, radio, and pictures taken throughout the  
entire evening.  It really showcased what ASA is all 
about!    You are encouraged to be a part of  this  
event next year!  Mark the date now ð Wednesday 
following the MLB All-Star Game 2013! 
 



 

  

OKLAHOMA CITY ï The USA Softball Menôs National Slow 

Pitch Team came from behind to defeat Canada, 32-21, on 

Saturday in the Border Battle IV at the Amateur Softball 

Association (ASA) Hall of Fame Stadium. The Americans used 

34 hits to score the 32 runs and capitalized off of two key errors 

from Canada to capture Team USAôs third Border Battle title in 

the eventôs four-year history.  

 

Click here for a box score.  

 

ñWe got off to a slow start coming out flat the first couple of 

innings,ò said USA head coach Steve Shortland. ñThese guys 

showed some real heart in the way they battled back. I am really 

proud of the way they continued to fight and pulled out the win.ò  

 

Canada jumped out to an early 4-0 lead with three home runs in 

the top of the first inning. Two of the three home runs were solo 

shots, while Todd Cadenheadôs two-run shot scored Frank 

Henry, who had reached on a double. Team USA cut the lead in 

half in the bottom of the first on a two-run home run from Brett 

Helmer (Cicero, N.Y.). 

 

 

Canada tacked on three more runs in the top of the second as Jeff 

Gare and Al Blais reached on back-to-back singles before Chris 

Parr blasted the fourth home run of the game for the Canadians. A 

great defensive play from Don Dedonatis, Jr. (Kissimmee, Fla.) 

ended any additional threat from Canada as Team USA got out of 

the inning with a double play.  

 

Team USA pitcher Andy Purcell (Kissimmee, Fla.) reached on a 

single to start the second and scored on Johnny McCrawôs (Lake 

Wylie, S.C.) home run to score two more runs for the Americans.  

 

Canada added two runs on an RBI double from Tim Bentley and a 

sacrifice fly from Gare to push its lead to 9-4 after three innings.  

 

Canada then pushed across nine runs in the top of the fourth. 

Cadenhead hit his second multi-RBI home run of the game and 

Parr added another one as the Canadians went up 18-4 after four 

innings.  

 

The Americans mounted a comeback in the bottom of the fourth as 

Team USA exploded for 20 runs to take a 24-18 lead. Home runs 

from Kevin Rainwater (Kathleen, Ga.), Brian Wegman (Hamilton, 

Ohio), Andy Purcell, Rick Baker (West Harrison, Ind.) and Dennis 

Rulli (Moorpark, Calif.) fueled the charge as two Canadian errors 

allowed 14 unearned runs to cross the plate.  

 

Team USA added eight runs in the bottom of the sixth as home 

runs by Greg Connell (Moultrie, Ga.) and Rulli led to the 12-run 

lead. Following Canadaôs nine-run fourth inning, Team USA held 

the Canadians to just three runs in the final three innings.  

 

Geno Buck (Red Wing, Minn.) picked up the win for Team USA in 

relief. Buck pitched one inning, holding Canada to three runs on 

five hits. Parr picked up the loss for Canada, pitching 3.2 innings 

and allowing 24 runs on 22 hits.  

 

Henry and Cadenhead each went 4-for-5 for Canada with three 

runs scored. Cadenheadôs three home runs and six RBIs were the 

most by any player on the day. Connell went 4-for-5 for Team 

USA, as did R. Baker. Connell also had six RBIs. 

Congratulations! 
St. Louis ASA Umpires represented our association 

quite well in the Month of August!  Please 

congratulate the following umpires for their fine 

efforts at ASA National Championships: 
 
 

Micky Cohen, Homer Griffith, Paul Jacoby, Norvin Porter, 

Tom Schomaker, and Roy Shoffner!  Great Job! 

http://www.pointstreak.com/baseball/boxscore.html?gameid=102925
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ASA Bat Performance Standard for 
2013 for fast pitch 
7/3/2012  

There will NOT be any changes for Certification 

Mark and Test Standard for all bats used in the game 

of ASA Fast Pitch Softball for the 2013 season.  

 

The current 2000 and 2004 Certification Marks will 

continue to be the appropriate Marks for the Fast 

Pitch bats.  

 

Any new models produced by the manufacturers will 

continue to display the 2004 Certification Mark for 

bats used in the game of Fast Pitch Softball for ASA.  

 

Any questions or comments regarding this matter 

should be directed to Craig Cress at 2801 N.E. 50th 

Street, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73111. 

 

Your Association NEEDS Your Help! 

 

We are in need of volunteers to sit on a few different 

committees for the upcoming year.  If you have an 

interest in helping in any of the following areas, please 

contact Greg Pohl ï UIC to volunteer your time. 

 

Fast Pitch:  IL v MO All -Star Game 

 

Slow Pitch:  Home Run Derby Competition 

(Weekend Before MLB ASG) 

 

Slow Pitch:  Promoting & Running Slow Pitch 

Tournaments In The St. Louis Metro. 

 

 

2012 ASA Championship Series 
presented by Worth  

September 28 - 30 - Oklahoma City 
ASA Hall of Fame Complex 

Live streaming from stadium field only.  

 

Upcoming Events:  

 

September 22 -23:   NCAA Umpire Camp ï  
Designed for umpires wanting to work  NCAA Games,  

Or Better Improve Their  Umpiring To Meet The  

Expectations Of  The N CAA.  

 

September 22 -23:   Slow Pitch Tournament ï 
20 ï 30 Team Menôs Division Tournament in Bridgeton. 

More details coming in September.   

Contact Homer Griffith With Your Availability!  

Plans have been made in preparation for the 2013 Season!   

Start Thinking & Planning Now For Registration & Clinic Dates.  

 

mailto:ccress@softball.org


 
  

 

ASA Umpires Support St. Louis �6�S�H�F�L�D�O���2�O�\�P�S�L�F�V Event! 

Mickey Cohen, Brian Kelly, Shannon Kamp, Tom Schomaker, George Sneed, Al Sloan, Glen Miller, & Jim Widener. 

 

Help Us Plané 
 

The St. Louis ASA Umpireõs 
Association Will Be Having An  

End-Of-The Season Umpire Social ð 
December 1, 2012. 

 
Your help is needed in deciding what the 

event should look like this year! 
 

You can be a part of  the entire process ð 
please contact Dianna Wozniak,  

ASA Social Coordinator, 314-583-3599 or 
asasoftballnut@yahoo.com with ideas, and to 

help her make this an enjoyable event for 
ALL!  Ideally, this is something you  

and your significant other can  
attend together if  desired! 

AEPõs Barge Tournament: 
 

Congratulations To The Following 

Umpires For Working:  
 

Womenõs Championship 
Keith Stankovich & Dianna Wozniak 

 

Seniorõs Championship 
Charles Carr & James McFerren 

 

Menõs Open Championship 
Charles Carr, Larry Dunn, & Allen Hayes 

 

Menõs Closed 3rd  Place Game  
Rudy Crocket, Homer Griffith, & Terry Wright 

 

Menõs Closed Championship 
Kevin Hammack, Roosevelt Johnson, & Carlos Lindo 

 
 


